Draft of May 8, 2017 Argyle Village Board Meeting

Those in attendance: Mayor Wesley Clark; Trustees Jonathan Mackenzie, Cher McCotter, Joanne
McDowell, Water Commissioner Garry Robinson, Clerk Joyann Stimpson, and Journal Reporter Cait
Johnston.

Mayor opened public hearing at 5:30 P.M.

Mayor stated that there is a tax cap increase of 1.3% which would be a tax base of $2.33 per $1,000.00
that would generate a budget of $28,716.00 for the 2017-2018 calendar year. On a motion made by
Trustee McCotter; seconded by Trustee McDowell; and carried; the 2017-2018 budget was passed.

Mayor updated board on several issues.

-Governor created a shared services board at county level

-the glass door at old IGA is broken and Mayor will notify Mr. Marcus.

-lock to Stiles is broken and needs to be replaced

-Stiles” Committee wants to preserve barn for water treatment tanks

-Mayor showed Town clerk where new well is going and will put flag at the site
Water Commissioner Robinson updated Board.

-plans for new well need to be finished for Dept. of Health by end of summer

-Mike Shaw may be in charge of Dept. of Health issues

-Steve Winkley to come in May to locate new well

-lead and copper testing to be done on 5 homes this summer

-Jonathan Mackenzie to add water hook-up to existing line for water service to business building

-State money is available for sewer and water projects

On a motion made by Trustee McCotter; seconded by Trustee Mackenzie; and carried; the Clerk was
allowed to pay warrants for month of May.

On 2 motion made by Trustee McCotter; seconded hy Trustee McDowell; and carried; the minutes for
the April 2017 Board Meeting were accepted as written.

On a motion made by Trustee Mackenzie; seconded by Trustee McDowell; and carried; the meeting
adjourned at 6:44 P.M.

Argyle Vitlage Clerk

Joyann Stimpson



